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Friday 29th November 2024 

It has been another very exciting week at St. Peter’s Bratton with Year 2 having their 

author visit and the Puppeteers from All Saints Church joining us for Collective Worship 

on Thursday. There were also lots of excited children, as we have started to rehearse for 

our Nativity and Carol Services.  

Bratton’s Bright Stars 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

 



House Points 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Learning Conference R02 

 

Parents of R02, remember that your Learning Conference will take place next week. You 

should have received your appointment date and time. Enter through main Reception 

area and your appointment will be in the Study. 

 

Parent Voice 

 

From my first day at St. Peter’s Bratton, I have made it very clear that we work in 

partnership to support our wonderful children. You may remember last year that I sent 

out a parental survey from which I created an action plan. As we have now had a few 

months at school, I am sending out the opportunity to do the same. This survey goes live 

today at 3pm and will close at 6pm on Friday 13th December. In the meantime, if you do 

wish to speak to me regarding something I am usually on the playground before and after 

school or you can email me rhonda.welsh1@taw.org.uk 

     https://forms.gle/RTwvjwocTtcfsk3p7 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rhonda.welsh1@taw.org.uk
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After School Clubs 

 

Do you know of any facilitators that you would like to carry out clubs at our school? This 

term we had some recommendations, and the children have absolutely loved these. Let 

us know as we want to sort clubs for Spring Term in the next few weeks. 

 

Christmas Has Arrived! 

 

We have started to decorate the school this year with our festive decorations. As you can 

imagine, I am very excited to have the glitz and sparkle. Apparently, a lot of homes will be 

doing the same this weekend. Our large outdoor Christmas Trees will be delivered on 

Monday, thank you to the parents who have kindly donated these. If you would like to do 

some crafting or have any decorations that you would like to add to these trees outside 

(or for the classrooms) we would be extremely grateful. It would be lovely if we could 

create trees of remembrance for those who we may not be able to spend Christmas with. 

If you would like to have either of our Christmas outdoor trees, please contact the school 

office and these will be delivered on the last day of school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Christmas Nativity and Carol Services 

 

As you are aware, we are holding our Christmas celebrations on 11th and 12th December 

(apologies for the additional date but we must adhere to fire regulations). I just wanted to 

clarify that on both days the pupils will be participating in the events. If you have children 

in different year groups and want to swap days with another parent from a year group to 

ensure that you are only missing one day off work, can you call the office and let them 

know the names for the swap. The changes are to ensure that we are not overcrowding 

the hall. If you are experiencing any issues, please get in touch and we will be happy to 

help.  

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy whatever it is you choose to do.  I will see you all on 

Monday. 

 

Mrs Welsh 😊  

 

Lunchtime at St Peters 
 
At St Peter’s we recognise the importance of lunchtime for pupils and the many 
advantages it can provide. This year at St. Peter’s Bratton we have introduced a ‘Family 
Dining’ approach to our lunchtimes. It provides a perfect opportunity for children to 
enjoy a balance of play with friends and the opportunity to learn. 
The organisational structure of lunchtimes is designed to allow children the time to play 
for 30 minutes with their friends and other children on the playground and also provides 
a structured experience in the lunch hall for 30 minutes where they widen their 
interaction with others and take on responsibility where appropriate or learn from 
others. 
 



Research on the family dining approach has identified the following benefits. 
 

 
 
Lunchtimes include: 
 
¨ A break for children to have their meal and refresh themselves ready for effective 
learning during the afternoons. 
¨ A time when children can interact and develop relationships with their friends 
¨ An opportunity to relate to different people, both children and grown ups 
¨ The opportunity to enjoy fun, games and activities in a safe environment. 
¨ An opportunity for younger pupils learning the correct way to sit at a table and interact 
with others. 
 ¨ It is part of growing up to learn to take responsibility. Lunchtime is an excellent 
opportunity for older pupils to act as mentors and support for the younger pupils in 
school. 

    

   



        

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 UK Parliament Week 18th — 24th November 

We have been learning about the UK Parliament Week from 18th—24 November. During our PSHE we 

have looked at our related British Values and taken an exciting virtual tour of Parliament to see the idea 

of the building. We watched the State Opening of Parliament video so that children can see that the 

Monarch still attends parliament. We had an interesting debate about whether Guy Fawkes did the right  

thing in order to solve his disagreements.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 Fun in the Snow  

We had so much fun in the snow and had many an opportunity last Tuesday. We felt the snowflakes, 

described them in our writing for English, drew penguins following a set of instructions and also 

reminded ourselves of our “ow” go slow in the snow phonics lesson. What an adventurous time it has 

been! We came up with quite a few descriptive words… Cold, wet, snowy, pretty, chilly, watery, soaking, 

freezing, wow! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



English  

This week in we have started a new unit, Vlad and the Great Fire of London. On Tuesday the 

Author of the book, Kate Cunnigham came to visit our school to tell us all about it.  

Firstly, she introduced herself and told us about the story. She explained that her 

son was the illustrator of the book. 

 

 

Next, we sang together about the Great Fire of London. We sang along with actions ‘Fire, 

fire, smoke and ash Vlad and Boxton quickly dash.’ We use paper to create the sound of fire. 

 

 Kate explained how men lined the  

streets of London passing leather  

buckets filled with water from the 

 River Thames. As there was no fire 

 service this was the most efficient  

way they had at getting water to the 

 fire. We created a chain of our own 

 to see how good we were at passing  

the buckets up and down the line.  

 

 

Kate introduced us to the characters of the book. 

Vlad, a flea who lived on Boxton the rat together 

they lived in bakery on Pudding Lane in London. 

Together they escaped the bakery and witnessed 

the key events at the time 

 

We cannot wait to do more writing based on this book as it was so amazing to meet the 

author! 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

Friday 25th October Christmas Holiday Club – Booking open 6pm 

Saturday 7th December Breakfast with Santa – Friends event 

Tuesday 10th December Y3 Stone Age Workshop 

Wednesday 11th December Year 1/2 Nativity 9:30 – 10:30 (for year 1 parents) 
Reception Nativity 10:45 – 11:45 (for Reception parents) 
Year 3/5 Christmas Carols 1:30– 2:15 (for year 3 parents) 
Year 4/6 Christmas Carols 2:30 – 3:15 (for year 4 parents) 

Thursday 12th December Year 1/2 Nativity 9:30 – 10:30 (for year 2 parents) 
Reception Nativity 10:45 – 11:45 (for Reception parents) 
Year 3/5 Christmas Carols 1:30 – 2:15 (for year 5 parents) 
Year 4/6 Christmas Carols 2:30 – 3:15 (for year 6 parents) 

Friday 13th December Christmas Holiday Club – Booking closes 6pm 

Friday 13th December Nasal Flu Vaccinations – all pupils 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas lunch for pupils  

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Discos – Friends event 

Monday 23rd December Christmas Holidays 

Monday 6th January Spring Term Starts 

Monday 17th February Half term 

Monday 24th February PD Day 

Monday 14th April Easter Holidays 

Monday 28th April Summer Term Starts 

Monday 5th May May Day Bank Holiday 

Monday 26th May Half Term 

Friday 18th July End of term 


